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Redrawn Putnam legislative district lines likely to be approved

by Michael Risinit

February 23, 2012

CARMEL — Four Putnam County residents seem to have accomplished on the local level what has eluded lawmakers in Albany: redrawing legislative district boundaries without agita or the threat of an executive veto.

A months-long process by two Democrats and two Republicans culminated with the county Legislature approving “Proposed Option #7,” which essentially reshuffles Putnam’s towns, villages and hamlets into a more understandable alignment. Like the effort on the state level, district lines are required to be redone every 10 years in response to new census data.

“We worked very hard so that the communities of interest in the county were kept together as much as possible,” said Karin Greenfield-Sanders, a lawyer from Putnam Valley and the second vice chair of the Putnam Democratic Committee.

County Executive Mary Ellen Odell will hold public hearings about the new districts and said she expects to sign them into law. The hearings will take place at 4:30 and 6:30 p.m. Tuesday in Room 300 of the Putnam County Office Building on Gleneida Avenue in Carmel.

“Collectively, it was very well thought out,” said Putnam Republican Party Chairman Jim DiBella.

Greenfield-Sanders and DiBella were joined on the redistricting commission by Clem Van Ross, a Republican who is also the Legislature’s counsel, and Democrat Anthony Maccarini, an attorney.

The mathematical goal was to have the legislative district with the fewest people be no more than 10 percent smaller than the legislative district with the most people. In Putnam’s case, that worked out to be about an 8 percent difference.

“All in all, I think the (redistricting) commission did a good job. I’ll be happy to put the executive stamp on it,” Odell said.

Putnam will retain its nine county legislative districts and those in the western part of the county will be barely affected. The most noticeable difference will come for some voters in northern Southeast, who are currently part of District 4 and now represented by Legislature Chairwoman Mary Conklin, a Patterson Republican. The new plan makes them part of District 6, which is now represented by Legislator Roger Gross, R-Southeast. Both of those seats are up for election, Conklin’s for a full three-year term and Gross’ for two years remaining in an unexpired term. Both lawmakers plan to run.

The other major shift is slated for Carmel, where Lake Glenedia and a nearby neighborhood are placed in District 5, along with the remainder of the Carmel hamlet. Currently, it’s included with Mahopac.

District 5 is also being generally reshaped, from its ink blot-like delineation encompassing parts of Carmel, Patterson and Kent to a more streamlined appearance including just part of Carmel and a slice of Kent. Republican Legislator Carl Albano, who now represents that district, and Odell, who was once the legislator there, both advocated for the changes.
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